


 
 

2. HMP Perth report that on the 10th May 2016 a nightshift outside patrol officer heard a UAV in the prison 

grounds. The UAV was above the roof line and it had a package attached to the underside by a line about 20 

feet long.  The UAV headed away from the establishment and no recovery was made of the UAV or its contents.   

 

3. On the 18th May 2016 at HMP Inverness an officer was carrying out external patrol duties, a noise was 

heard coming from the vicinity of one of the residential halls.  On arrival at the hall he discovered an active 

UAV with a clear plastic bag attached.  The UAV and its contents were retrieved: 

 3 x kinder egg cases (2 x yellow, 1 x orange) 

 1 x amber leaf cigarette packet attached to a white cylinder container with black tape.   

 

4. On the 9th July 2016 a UAV was found on an external path close by to HMP Polmont. The UAV 

measured 6 inches by 6 inches, no articles where attached to the UAV. The UAV was recovered and the incident 

was reported to Police Scotland.  

 

5. On the 9th August 2016 at HMP Dumfries an officer was on outside patrol when he noticed a small 

UAV flying over the prison gardens. The UAV seemed to be flying close to the residential halls before 

disappearing out of sight.  

 

In response to question 4: All of the above incidents were reported to Police Scotland for further investigation. 

 

If you are unhappy with this response to your request, you may ask us to carry out an internal review, by writing 

to The Chief Executive, Calton House, 5 Redheughs Rigg, Edinburgh, EH12 9HW.  Your request should explain 

why you wish a review to be carried out, and should be made within 40 working days of receipt of this letter, 

and we will reply within 20 working days of receipt.  If you are not satisfied with the result of the review, you 

then have the right to make a formal complaint to the Scottish Information Commissioner. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

Tom Fox 

Head of Corporate Affairs 


